
TIME: 

PLACE: 

6:00 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

Monday, February 20, 2023 

J.V. Stone Council Chambers 

ATTENDANCE: 
Mayor 
Councilmembers 

Brooks Compton 
JoAnne Rau 
Mark Engert 
Belinda Kenley 
Duke Lunsford 
John Palcher 

Clerk of Council Teri Davis 
City Manager Wayne Davis 
Assistant City Manager Mariah Vogelgesang 
Finance Director Tyler Roark 
Assistant Finance Director Miranda Piatt 
Development Director Erik Collins 
Economic Development Administrator Joey O'Brien 
Public Works Director Pat Turnbull 
City Engineer Jim Brinegar 
Human Resources Director Jen McCormick 
IT Director Ryan Collins 
Municipal Attorney Scott Liberman 

Mayor Compton called the Work Session meeting to order at 6:05 P.M. 

City Manager's Report 
• IT Update to be presented tonight 
• Council Chambers improvements; Council members discussed the pendant light 

options and the possibility of moving forward with the etched glass on the doors. 
• Uptown, including status of parking agreements, signage, and marketing partnerships. 
• Last week's Centerville Community Improvement Corporation (CCIC) meeting; new 

trustee Eric Farrell attended; the Board discussed project status, the residential 
assistance program, an electronic document database and dashboard. CCIC will 
attend the March 6 Work Session for its annual review with City Council. 

Mr. Serr joined the meeting at this time. 

• Strategic Plan review at March 6 Work Session. 
• Mayor Duncan surgery update; flowers sent on behalf of the City and Council. 
• Meeting with representatives from Epiphany Lutheran Church and Bethany Lutheran 

Village this morning. 



• Advocacy Day draft agenda. 
• DDC Fly-in. 
• Ohio City Manager Association conference in early April; Mr. Turnbull, Mr. 

Ankeney, and Ms. Ballard to present on Workforce and Onboarding. 
• Meeting scheduled later this week with Incarnation Parish. 
• Property at South Suburban and Franklin. 

Council members discussed a speeding issue on Elmwood; Mr. Brinegar advised extra 
patrols have been arranged. 

Council members discussed the status of the barber shop. The building is currently 
occupied. The building is being evaluated for historic relevance and any necessary 
preservation initiatives. 

City Council Meeting Agenda Review 
City Council reviewed the items on tonight's regular meeting agenda. 
Mayor Compton advised to expe:ct a high number of citizen comments regarding the 

status of the Sheetz application. 

IT Update 
Mr. Ryan Collins reported on IT projects and prioritization, staffing, and his recent 

attendance at a cybersecurity conference in Israel. 

Council members discussed the timing of IT product updates, cybersecurity insurance, 
and budgetary needs of cybersecurity protections. 

Then and Nows 
Mr. Roark provided an explanation of the procurement process regarding invoices which 

arrive prior to an approved purchase order. The resolution on the consent agenda tonight fulfills 
the requirements of the Ohio Revised Code. 

Adjournment 
At 7:21 p.m., the Work Session was adjourned. The next Work Session is scheduled for 

Monday, March 6, 2023 , at 5:30 P.M., in the J.V. Stone Council Chambers, and prior to the 
regular meeting set for 7:30 P.M. 
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